
                                                          
      

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

Manager’s Report 
02/12/21 

 
 

Expense Report: Year-to-date, 4 months into the fiscal year shows the General Fund at 68.87 

%, which is currently .87% above the average.  The Enterprise Fund is 4.92 % above the 

average.   Great Job Team! 

 

 
 

 

Draft Audit Report for year ending 9/30/20:  I reviewed the draft audit report.  This is the best 

audit report we have had operating with a surplus instead of a negative.  There were no audit 

findings this year.  This is due to some changes we made, and the work has paid off.  Great Job 

Vicky and the rest of the team! 

 

Pyatt & Main Street Parks:  We met with Kelly Woods with TOP LINE RECREATION.  

They are the same company that did Centanino Park.  Top Line has the State bid that we will 

piggyback off of.  They will be providing a layout and cost for the playground at Pyatt Park.  

They will also do a cost analysis for Main Street Park that will include the pavilion. 

 

Manager’s Meeting was held this week.  We discussed the Draft Audit and the great report and 

work that went into it.  We discussed the Main Street and Pyatt Park progress.  We are still down 

two positions.  One with public works that will be readvertised and one police officer position.  

The Chief has a candidate. Wayne said the street light on Hwy 17 was put up this week.  The 

pole came down during Hurricane Irma.    

 

 

 

CITY OFFICIALS 

William Lawrence, City Manager 

  Maria Carmen Silva, City Clerk 

John Scheel, Police Chief          
Gerald Buhr, City Attorney 

 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS 

Duane Gardner, Mayor 
Sam Fite, Vice Mayor 

David Durastanti 
Cliff Lunn 

N’Kosi Jones 
 


